
Minutes of a monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council 
held on 20 May 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels and Mr Vince.
Mrs Hodgson attended at 7.45pm and left at 9pm and Mr Skeels attended at 7.55pm.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
No apology for absence was received.
Declaration of
There were declarations of interest from Mr Purser on item
Interest.
 5A.
Minutes. The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 15 April 2019 had been circulated to members.
Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Bins at Freshwater East.  Mrs Hodgson stated that she is dealing with this matter. It was stated that 2 additional bins had been installed and Mr Purser stated that problems could arise with emptying them due to location.
B) Update on SRiC bid. Mrs Hodgson stated that it was good news that the bid had been successful and next year that a further bid to move the Church Wall and pavement provision would be made. Mr Skeels asked what the successful bid entailed as the Field Committee aren’t happy with the proposal. Mrs Hodgson replied that it entailed the installation of bollards, railings and cycle racks and the provision of a path from Chapel Lane. Mr Vince stated that a letter of thanks should be sent that the scheme is going ahead and should be publicised in the next newsletter. Mrs Hodgson stated that nearly £350K  would be provided by Welsh Government and work would have to be completed within 12 months. Mr Purser stated that there was no need for a further footpath across the playing field. Mr Skeels stated that Lamphey Playing Field was given for the villagers of Lamphey. A site meeting will be held when the plans are finalised.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson draft a suitable letter of thanks to Mr Darren Thomas.
C) 2nd homes in the area- An update on Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Scheme. 
1) Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. Ms bVince,and Mr Purser had met with Mr Darren Mooren(Playdale), Ms Sinead Henehan (PCC) and Mr Neil McCarthy (PCC) to progress the contract. It was stated that PCC would pay the invoices directly It was also commented that no fencing is in place surrounding the fitness equipment in Pembroke and Narberth. Mr Purser stated that if vehicles are driven across the playing field damage could take place so posts could be installed to prevent this at a minimal cost. The final cost of the scheme will be presented to our June 2019 monthly 
meeting. And work should be completed for use in the Summer holidays. Mr Skeels 

stated that 2 tree stumps need to be ground out. More information is still required on 
the location of water pipes and drainage pipes.





Page 874.
2). Safety at Freshwater East Bay.  Mr Vince stated that Mr Tunstall has proposed  that they meet in June to discuss this.It was reported that there are many interested parties involved with such a scheme and the bid justification would need to explain how the proposal would mitigate for second homes and how ongoing costs would be dealt with in the future.An argument could be made from an economic point of view. Mr Purser stated that we should investigate what other communities are doing. Mrs Hodgson stated that the list is already available and is mostly for playgrounds. Mr Skeels suggested that if our bid wasn’t successful then an application for the replacement of the huts built in the 1960’s at Lamphey School could be submitted.
D) Christmas event. 
1) Return of trays. Mr Purser expressed concern that this matter hadn’t been finalised 5 months after the event.
E) Additional cheque signatory.  This matter is still on going..
F) S106 spending on adult education classes.  Mr Purser asked why all the courses are being held in the Long House. Ms Vince replied that courses are only being held in the Long House if the Village Hall isn’t available and the rental costs would be the same. Mr Purser stated that Mr Tunstall had put a lot of effort into this matter and this was endorsed by Mr Vince. Ms Vince stated that some of the food safety courses entailed qualifications which would be paid out of the S106 money. She also stated that advertising of these courses should be done as soon as possible and Mr Vince stated that this was critical. Ms Vince stated that this timetable was still in draft.
G) Burial Ground in Lamphey.  Ms Vince stated that information had been provided by Saundersfoot Community Council and Lamphey Church has requested an update on this matter. Mr Purser stated that the 1 acre of land isn’t at present being rented. Mrs Hodgson stated that when the Church Wall is moved then approximately 20 extra graves would become available in Lamphey Church Yard. Ms Vince asked if the Community Council wished to take on and run this burial ground. Mr Purser asked if the Community Council could request if this land is available. Mr Vince stated that this is a very sensitive subject and costs would have to be included when setting the precept and it is essential to have proper administration of this function in place. He also stated that we should decide if we are ready to take on the administration of the burial ground before we try to buy the land.. Mrs Hodgson asked if we have the capacity to take on this function. Mr Skeels stated that a public meeting should be held and Mr Purser stated that this should be held in September 2019. Mrs Hodgson and Mr Vince asked if we did proceed would people be willing to be on the Committee and run it.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson ask PCC how much will it cost to purchase this parcel of land. 
H) Internet Banking. The Clerk has been to Haverfordwest branch of the HSBC bank and has obtained the necessary forms for completion. He asked what would happen if a banking digit was entered incorrectly.
Resolved. Since there has been only a problem with 1 creditor regarding payment by cheque then this matter be shelved. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.

I)Data Protection Fee. The fee for 12 months is £40 – See minute 6A.
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J) Lamphey Notice Board. The wall has now been plastered but there is no update of relocating the notice board.

K) Planning permission refusal – Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East. The Clerk 

read out a reply from PCNPA. Mr Purser stated that this matter should have been 

acted upon earlier. Mr Vince stated that PCNPA should be asked for an update 

including any enforcement action taken.
Resolved.  A copy of the reply be sent to all Members and a letter be sent to PCNPA 

thanking them for their reply and asking for an update on this matter and any 

enforcement action carried out.
L) Long Course weekend. A copy of a reply from PCC was handed to Members. 

Mrs Hodgson stated that this shows the event starting a ½ hour earlier and not 1 hour 

as requested. Mr Purser stated that he thought that everything was set in stone prior to 

our meeting with Activity Wales.

Resolved.  Mr Vince proposed that a letter be sent to Pembrokeshire County Council. 
This was seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members. The letter should 
request that :-

1) Lamphey Community Council be consulted during the planning phase prior to any decisions being made about details of any future events.

2) Alternative Routes and dates be considered in future.

3) PCC be asked for the full costs to the tax payer of holding this event including sponsorship, signage, promotion, overtime etc. 

M) Consideration of whether our current procedures are in line with our Adopted Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. 

1) Crosschecking of cheque stubs with bank statements. The Clerk reported that this had been carried out.

2)  Amendments to standing orders/financial regulations. This matter be deferred to the June 2019 monthly meeting.

2. Treasurer’s report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at the 12 May 2019 was £10,163.88 and included the first instalment of the precept.

3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies. Mr Skeels stated that the proposed footpath across the playing field was discussed at a recent Lamphey Recreation Ground meeting. Ms Vince stated that she had attended 2 recent OVW meetings and asset transfers had been discussed. She also attended a recent FESCA meeting and antisocial behaviour over the Easter weekend was discussed.

4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting. There was no feedback.

5.Planning Applications:-
Planning Applications Received:-

A) Relocate field entrance, create building plot & apply for building permission to build a single storey residential unit Plot adj Maskee, Trewent Hill, Freshwater East – NP/19/0217/OUT. Mr Purser left the room when this matter was being discussed.

Resolved.  No objection be made.
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Planning Applications Approved:-
A) Slade, Freshwater East Road, Lamphey – 18/1234/PA.

B) Forge Cottage, Lamphey Road, Lamphey – 18/1154/PA.

C) Shalimar, Jason Road, Freshwater East – NP/19/0172/NMA.

Planning Applications Refused:-

A) Plot of land adjoining Bridale, Pembroke – 18/1175/PA.

Planning Application Appeal:-

A) Land at Meadow Gardens, Lamphey – 18/0785/PA.

6. Payments
A) Information Commissions
 
Data Protection fee

£40.00

Resolved.  This was agreed to be paid at the April monthly meeting.
7.  Recent antisocial behaviour at Freshwater East Beach. Ms Vince stated that a lot of people were unhappy about this and there have been 4 incidents since Easter and this. matter will be discussed further at tomorrow night’s meeting (Freshwater East Joint Liaison Advisory Committee).
8. Review of the Clerk’s hours. This matter be deferred to the June 2019 monthly meeting.

9. Change of use of property next to boatyard in Freshwater East. Ms Vince stated that the Community Council cannot act on rumours and any concerns should be put in writing. 

10. Audit of accounts for year ended 31 March 2019.  Since the bank statements were mislaid following the checking of the cheque stubs to these statements then this matter be discussed again at the June 2019 monthly meeting. 

11. Potholes Telephone bend, Freshwater East. A letter has been received from FESCA on this matter. Mr Parfitt stated that this was on waste ground and Mr Purser stated that this is the only place in Freshwater East to get a mobile phone signal. 

Resolved.  PCC be asked to deal with this matter.

12. Request for financial assistance:-


A) Bobath Children’s Therapy Centre Wales.

13. Publications:-


A) Clerks and Councils Direct
Issue 123


B) Port of Milford Haven Annual Report and Financial Statement 2018
14. Changes at the Waste and Recycling Centres in Pembrokeshire. A letter and posters have been received from PCC regarding changes at their waste and recycling centres.

15. Pembrokeshire County Council Community Delivery Project – Asset Transfer. Ms Vince stated that there is no money available to transfer assets. Over the coming months PCC will be discussing with Town and Community Councils assets in their areas.
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16. Sewerage problem at Freshwater East Local Nature Reserve. Ms Vince stated that this matter was as a result of a septic tank overflowing and she has been advised that it has been resolved.
17. Community Plans and Place Plans. Ms Vince stated that a meeting is taking place in Conway.

18. Items for next agenda. 

A) 2019 Xmas Party (AS).


B) Give way sign Trewent Hill, Freshwater East (AP).


C) 3 trees removed from the play area (AS)

19. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 24 June 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.30PM.
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